
 

 
Town Manager’s Report 

July 17, 2019 

 

We received our workers’ compensation dividend from Maine Municipal Association. This year’s 

dividend is $1,188, which is down $643 from 2018 ($1,831). 

 

I met with a resident of Ward Hill Road regarding water drainage and damage being done to his property 

as a result of last year’s road project. We are working cooperatively to resolve this situation in a way 

that is affordable and pleasing to the resident. We will be doing some ditch work and installing rip rap, 

which should satisfy all parties; the condition of the area will be reassessed in the spring. 

 

The airport has several areas of concern that need to be addressed before we are able to access certain 

funding sources. Obstruction maintenance on all ends is the most pressing concern, in terms of funding, 

and I am working with Gale to gather estimates and try to include at least some of the work in next 

year’s project. The most significant safety concerns on the ground is striping and cracksealing. We have 

sought proposals for both Fine Line Pavement Striping and Proseal, LLC.  

 

I’ve had a request to redirect $150 budgeted for volleyball to pickleball; I have approved this. There is a 

growing number of people who would like to participate, which will require the purchase of extra 

equipment for those wishing to try the sport.  
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6PM Selectmen 

5PM Oosoola 
Planning Mtg 

2PM Dodge bids 
due 

1PM Downtown 
Revitalize Mtg 
6PM Planning 
Board Mtg 

6:30PM Dwntwn 
Revitalize Public 
Mtg at Grange 

4:30 PM Sewer 
Comm Mtg 

6PM Selectmen 


